

February 17, 2016

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation, and Research
Wake Technical Community College
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for your letter of November, 24, 2015, notifying the Commission of the closure of the Engineering Management Certificate program, effective spring 2016. Two students are currently enrolled in the certificate program and are being contacted of program closure by the college's advising and enrollment services. The students will have the option of completing the certificate program or transferring to another Mechanical Engineering Technology program.

No faculty or staff are affected by the closure; faculty teaching in the certificate program also teach in the Mechanical Engineering Technology associate degree. Likewise, all equipment used in the certificate program is also used in the associate degree.

We approve the closure of the Engineering Management Certificate program, effective spring 2016.

Best regards, Belle & Wheelar

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. Stephen C. Scott, President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin